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August 22, 2018 
 
Message to all Holy Trinity Staff, Parents & Visitors 
 
We have been very busy making improvements to the Parish campus over the Summer months.   It has been a 
very busy few months and we are thankful for the commitment from our vendors, volunteers and Mr. Jack and 
Mr. Paul for all of their hard work to have things ready for the start of a new year. 
 
Some upgrades that have been completed in the School include -  
 

 Replacement of 19 classroom doors and 10 door frames in the Primary and Intermediate Hallways 

 Painting of the Primary, Car Rider, Intermediate, Middle School Hallways, several classrooms, main office & 
one stairwell 

 Carpeted two classrooms and the Car Rider hallway 

 Asbestos removal in one hallway (under carpeted area, no exposure)  

 Replaced flooring in the Main Reception area 

 Repaired HVAC Unit in the Gym and updated the temperature control system 

 Partial resealing of the Parking Lot and repainting of some lines that were faded (warranty) 

 Installation of storage shed in the lower parking area for school use 

 Purchased two computers and updating batteries in eight others 

 Replaced SMART Board in Music Room 

 Replaced one Projector in Middle School Classroom 

 Removal of motion detection system on doors outside gym, cafeteria and front entry ** 

 Repairs to plumbing in preschool bathrooms (Ministry Center/Preschool Building) 

 Updated teachers restroom with new flooring and toilet 
 
** This work is not complete – the PUSH TO EXIT buttons that were installed do not meet our needs – work is       
continuing.  This does not impact school security. 

 
Additional projects are planned, but not scheduled at this time.  We will keep you updated. 

 
Please let me know if you have any questions or need any additional information. 
 
Thank you, 
 
Bonnie J Amendola 
Business Manager 
412-787-2140 x108 


